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BELL ASSOCIATION PRESENTS PAPERS 
The Alexander Graham Bell Association 

for the Deaf has given the College a 
rare collection of periodicals, books 
and papers. Among the 4000 bound volumes 
is an extensive collection of periodicals 
from the Little Paper Family, a group 
of publications published by schools 
and organizations for the deaf. Many 
of the items of the collection date 
back to the nineteenth century. 

The materials have been gradually 
transferred from the Volta Bureau to 
our Library during the past year and are 
presently being shelved in the Edward 
Miner Gallaudet Room. The information 
will be put on microfilm. • 

• Dr. Breunig, president-elect of the 
A.G. Bell Association, and Mr. Miller 
from the Volta Bureau staff, accepted on 
behalf of the Bell Association a citation 
of appreciation presented by our Board 

. of Directors at last week's meeting. 

AFFIRMATIVE ACTION PLAN ACCEPTED 
The College received notice last week 

from the Department of Health, Education 
and Welfare that our Affirmative Action 
Plan had been approved. The plan sets 
forth goals by the College to overcome 
the institution's underutilization of 
women and minorities in faculty and 
staff positions. 

Any organization which holds a govern­
ment contract of $50,000 or more and has 
50 or more employees must have such a 
plan. Gallaudet is one of only six 
other colleges or universities in Region 
III, which includes Maryland, D.C., 
Virginia, West Virginia and Pennsylvania, 
to have its program for affirmative 
action accepted by HEW. 
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DR. ELSTAD INTRODUCES NEW WIFE TO CAMPUS 
Dr. Leonard Elstad, who retired as 

president of Gallaudet College in 1969, 
visited Kendall Green during Connnencement 
week. His new wife, whom he married 
in January, accompanied him. 

At the opening of the Board of 
Directors meeting, Dr. Elstad introduced 
his new bride and explained that he had 
finally married his college sweetheart 
who turned him down in 1922. The Elstads 
are maintaining homes in Minnesota and 
Georgia. 

P.OSITIONS AVAILABLE 
SECRETARY II: Audiology and Speech 
SECRETARY II: MSSD 
SECRETARY II: Library 
SECRETARY II: Counseling and Placement 
COUNSELOR/ADMINISTRATOR: Conmrunity 

Service Center 
SCUBA DIVING INSTRUCTOR: Physical 

Education and Athletics 
TRADES HELPER: Structural Services 
TRADES HELPER: Building Maintenance 
AUTOMOTIVE MECHANIC: Transportation 

Department 
ELECTRICIAN: Building Maintenance 
S_ENIOR SOFTWARE PROGRAMMER: Computer

Center 
STAFF PHYSICIAN: Student Health Services 
COORDINATOR FOOD SERVICE PROGRAMS: 

Student Affairs 
DATA CLERK/TESTING ASSISTANT: Signed 

English Project 
FIRST CLASS STATIONARY ENGINEER: 

Utilities Services 
ASSOCIATE LIBRARIAN: Library 
SAFETY AND SECURITY OFFICER: 

Safety and Security 
SECRETARY I: Counseling Department 
SECRETARY I: Kendall School 

' 



PLANNING ASSISTANT: Planning Office 
ACCOUNTING CLERK: Accounting 
LEARNING RESOURCE CENTER ASSISTANT: MSSD 
ASSOCIATE LIBRARIAN (Graduate Services/ 

Instructor in Library Science): Library 
ASSOCIATE LIBRARIAN (Orientation and 

Instruction): Library 
INSTRUCTORS: MSSD 
ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR: Psychology 
INSTRUCTORS: Kendall School 
RESIDENT ADVISOR: MSSD 
INSTRUCTOR/ASSISTANT PROFESSOR: Business 

Administration Department 
Gallaudet College is an equal opportunity 

employer. 

AMONG OURSELVES 
--James Pickett has been serving this 
week as a participant at a conference on 
Basic Research on Language: Implications 
for School and Clinic. The conference 
has been organized by the National In­
stitute of Childhood Health and Develop­
ment and is being held in Belmont, Maryland. 
--Fred Brandt, also of the Sensory Commun-
ication Research Lab, is attending the 
1976 Spring Symposium of the Digital Equip­
ment Corporation Users Society from May 
25 through 28, in Atlanta, Georgia. He 
will be presenting a paper concerning the 
SCRL's computerized system for testing 
hearing. 
--At a recent convention of Lions Inter-
national, Frank Turk was given an award 
for serving as an outstanding secretary 
of his chapter, the Alexandria-Potomac 
Lions Club. His chapter's newsletter 
was also recognized for its excellence. 
--Al Pimentel recently completed serving 
a two-year term as president of the 
Teletypewriters for the Deaf, Inc. Bob 
Lankenau of Ohio is the new president of 
the 5000 member organization. 
--Earlier this month, Jerry Ward delivered 
the keynote address for the spring meeting 
of the Division of Instructional Services, 
Prince George's County Public Schools. 

GALLAUDET IN THE NEWS 
A front page story about Gallaudet 

College appeared in the May 18th issue 

of the Wall Street Journal. The feature 
story was written by Roger Ricklefs, who 
spent several days on Kendall Green in 
early April. 

The May issues of three children's 
magazines, Child Life, Jack and Jill and 
Young World, contain articles on deafness 
and Gallaudet College written by Donna 
Chitwood of the Alumni and Public 
Relations staff. 

AROUND AND ABOUT 
--Art, photography and craft entries are 
now being accepted for an exhibition 
during the GCAA Reunion, June 13-20. 
Please contact the Office of Alumni and 
Public Relations for more information. 
--If you are interested in joining a 
group to review basic signs during the 
summer, please contact Leon LeBuffe. 
--The Gallaudet Dancers performed at 
the Kennedy Center during the President's 
Committee on Employment of the Handicapped 
Annual Meeting. They will also be par­
ticipating in '.'Happy Birthday, USA" at 
the Kennedy Center on July 5th. 
--A group of 40 Rotary presidents and 
their wives were on campus Sunday for 
brunch and a tour of the LOOK OF SOUND. 

PORTRAIT OF WASHBURN GIVEN TO GALIAUDET 
A striking portrait of Cadwallader 

Washburn, noted dry-point etcher, was 
recently presented to Gallaudet College 
by Mr. Mario Santin '24. Mr. Santin 
commissioned William Sparks, a deaf 
artist living in North Carolina, to do 
the portrait from a photograph which 
Mr. Santin received from Washburn some 
years ago. The painting will be hung 
in the Arts Center. 

TAKE A DIP 
From now until June 27, the pool will 

be open to staff and faculty for recre­
ational swimming during the following hours: 

Monday - Friday 11:30 a.m. - 1 p.m. 
4-6 p.m. 
7:30-9:30 p.m. 

Saturday and Sunday 1-5 p.m. 
7-9:30 p.m. 
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